The Northwest Grayson County WCID# 1 as well the broader water community lost a
valued Board Member on January 20, 2021 with the death of Ron Chambers.

Ron joined the Board of Directors in 2007 and was very proud of the work he did over
the years. He mentioned frequently that he was very proud of the superior water we are
able to provide our customers. He also stated how proud he was of the fact that we did
everything possible to prevent raising the rates on the people (particularly the elderly) of
the community, of whom he was devoted.

Ron always had a smile for you and a story to tell. The hardest part of losing someone
isn't having to say "goodbye" but rather, learning to live without them.

The Board Members and the staff are heartbroken, and his loss is deep.



